
 
 
 

   
Meals on Wheels 
 
A meeting to put the local area Meals on Wheels service on a more 
formal footing will be held in the Pastoral Centre, Bunclody on 
Monday November 15th at 8.00 p.m. The service currently delivers 
to people in Bunclody, Kilmyshall, Clohamon, Kilrush, 
Castledockrell and Clonegal. People from all these areas are 
invited to attend. 
For details contact James at 087-9594639, or Barbara-Anne at 08-
6736966. 
 
 
Memory Wall: 
Because of the ongoing uncertainty around restrictions and the 
management  of the Covid 19 pandemic, the Veteran Players 
group have reluctantly decided to hold a virtual commemoration of 
those remembered on the Memory Walls in The Ben Mulhall 
Memorial Park Clonegal and the Spellman Park Kildavin . The 
virtual commemoration will be posted on their Facebook page 
during the month of November 
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To advertise your event or activity in this Newsletter 

Email maggie1980@live.ie  before 5pm on Thursday for inclusion in 

the following weekends Newsletter or phone 087 8380018 

mailto:maggie1980@live.ie


 
Kildavin / Clonegal GAA, Ben Mulhall Park Lotto Results 

Monday 25th October 2021 
Numbers drawn were 3 - 4 - 16 - 18 

Jackpot: €10,000 - No Winner 
3 Match 3 winners - each receive   €50.00 

B & P Murphy, Monaughrim 
Johnny Tobin c/o Joe Mernagh 

B Murphy, Clonegal 
Sellers Prize: €50 - Mark Coleman 

Next draw will take place on Sunday 7th November at 
9.30pm Conway's Kildavin 

 
Entries €2.00 each or 3 for €5 

Entries available from Local Retail Outlets, Committee members 

and online at 

@www.clonegalkildavin.ie  community website or 

KildavinClonegal GAA & Ben Mulhall Memorial Park Lotto – 

Membership – Fundraising – Clubforce   

 
 
 
                 St Brigid’s Church, Kilrush 

&  

Parents & Friends of the Severally Intellectually 

Disabled 

Coffee Morning & Draw at  

St Brigid’s Church, Kilrush  Y21 Y032  

Saturday                          11
th

 Dec 2021                            11am to 1pm 

CONTACT:  REV TREVOR SARGENT – 087 2547836 

 

https://clubforce.com/clubs/gaa-kildavinclonegal-gaa-ben-mulhall-memorial-park-lotto-carlow/#!
https://clubforce.com/clubs/gaa-kildavinclonegal-gaa-ben-mulhall-memorial-park-lotto-carlow/#!


𝑪𝒂𝒎𝒐𝒈𝒊𝒆 𝑪𝒍𝒖𝒃 𝑨𝑮𝑴 

Nov 12th @ 8pm  𝑪𝒂𝒎𝒐𝒈𝒊𝒆 𝑪𝒍𝒖𝒃 𝑨𝑮𝑴 Spellman Park GAA 

Complex. Club would like to hear from 𝐚𝐧𝐲𝐨𝐧𝐞 𝐰𝐡𝐨'𝐬 𝐢𝐧𝐭𝐞𝐫𝐞𝐬𝐭𝐞𝐝 𝐢𝐧 

𝐩𝐥𝐚𝐲𝐢𝐧𝐠 𝐔𝟏𝟔 𝐚𝐧𝐝/𝐨𝐫 𝐉𝐮𝐧𝐢𝐨𝐫 𝐂𝐚𝐦𝐨𝐠𝐢𝐞 𝐰𝐢𝐭𝐡 𝐮𝐬 𝐢𝐧 𝟐𝟎𝟐𝟐 as well as 

anyone who's interested in helping out with these teams  Club 

wishes to facilitate keeping and growing  #WomenInSport  

                                         Sports Fixtures 

Kildavin/Clonegal Ladies Junior team has reached the semi finals 

of the Carlow Junior Championship. An extraordinary 

achievement in their first year of existence 

They will play Bagenalstown in Fenagh at 11am on Sunday 

November 14th 

 

Golden Memories II 

The Veteran Players second book of photographs from the 

communities of Clonegal and Kildavin  will be available in early 

December.  If you want to book your copy, please contact 

0879110555 or 0878380018 or any member of the Veteran 

Players Committee 

 

Reminder: Music for the Soul 

Hazel Moulton plays the organ in St Mary’s Church Bunclody , 

every Saturday afternoon between 2pm and 3pm.  Everyone is 

welcome to come and listen and admission is free. 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/womeninsport?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX4XdbBGlrNK7lzAT_rN2iRk4gA_DHZVbU2O-7Ywprx0dolKLn1MZtwEBmW_JgxE1BrfMNlTu4Q8_SA_Wf2XSyzxyqv9ER8AIvrvt-XVOonDSTTZL2iKl5n7BHNCCwda8tB1dF9I-dIaYsz87GrkMrS&__tn__=*NK-R


Library Services: 

Bunclody Library is currently fully open to the public for browsing 
study, computers, printing and wifi .  Advance bookings are not 
required to visit the Library but it is recommended that P.Cs and 
study spaces be reserved in advance via the website or phone.  
 
Website https://wexfordcoco.libcal.com/  Phone:053 9375466. 
 
November sees the return of its monthly Book Club The  Book 
“Holding” by Graham Norton  will be discussed on Facebook on 
Thursday evening December 2nd. To join go to  
https:/www.facebook.com/groups/278963496612690/ 
 
 
 
 
Interesting Facts??????? 
 
Up until the latter half of the twentieth century residence of   the 
road known as Ballinvalley Lane just north of Kildavin would 
avoid travelling the portion of road which exited on to the main 
Carlow Wexford Road at or around midnight.  Residents who 
lived close to this exit would often travel to the other end of the 
lane exiting on to the Kildavin Myshall road when going or coming 
to the village of Kildavin late at night even though it was a much 
longer route. The reason for all this caution was a horse drawn 
funeral cortege moved along this portion of the lane at midnight. 
The cortege was believed to have not been of this world.  
A group of young men returning from a night’s revelry who 
crashed their car on the lane asserted that they had to swerve to 
avoid the funeral which then disappeared. Thankfully no real 
harm has come  to anybody travelling  this part of the lane. 
  
 

https://wexfordcoco.libcal.com/

